
Aberedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Community Council held on the 10th June 2019 at 7.00pm in The 

Seven Stars, Aberedw.  

Present Cllrs R Samuel (Chair), Mr S Coe (Vice Chair), Mr P Hope, Mr G Jones (Acting as Clerk), Miss 

C Morris. 

Apologies: Mr A Lewis 

In Attendance County Councillor M McKenzie and 1 Member of the Community 

1. Minutes of Meeting held on 29th April 2019 Were approved as a correct record  

2.  Matters Arising from last meeting 

a. WEBSITE – The clerk informed members that the Seven Stars Inn had asked his son , 

Luke to develop the site on his behalf, and asked if members were happy for Luke to 

develop the Community Council element of the site. The Clerk then left the meeting. 

Recommended The Members approved Mr Luke Jones to continue to develop the 

community element of the websites. The clerk then re-joined the meeting. 

b. Council Vacancy – The Clerk updated members on the vacancy created by the 

resignation of Cllr Eleanor Davies. 

3. Planning Issues 

a. Upper Blaenmilo – The clerk informed members that this application is shown on the 

Powys Planning Portal as pending decision and that the last information recorded was 

a response from the Highways Authority in November 23rd in which they stated that 

they did not support the application due to the applicant not addressing their previous 

issues.  Recommended: - That the clerk write to the planning authority requesting an 

update on the application. 

b. Other (if any) – No other planning application had been received.  

4. Correspondence –  

a. The clerk reported that no correspondence of any matter had been received by him. 

b. The clerk informed members that he had placed a poster in the Aberedw notice board 

in respect to the forthcoming ESTYN inspection of elements of Powys Education 

Service, which invites views from councils and individuals within the community. 

5.  Finance Issues  

a. The Clerk informed members that Ms D Rees, had undertaken and examination of the 

accounts for the year end 31st July 2019 and had found them to be a true and accurate 

record. Recommended Members accepted the accounts and asked the Chair to sign 

them on the council’s behalf. 



b. The clerk informed members that the reserves in the bank current stood at £4,411.11 

on the 10th May 2019. 

6. Any other business. 

a. Issue on roadside up the dingle towards Blaenmilo and issues on trees alongside roads 

7. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Monday 29th July at 7.00pm 

 

 


